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 Rabbi’s Message 

 

THE MEANING OF GENOCIDE  
 
Six years ago, Rabbi Rick Jacobs, President of the Union for 

Reform Judaism (URJ), sent a letter to President Obama about 
the commemoration of the 100th anniversary of the Armenian 

Genocide, invoking the timeless words “Never forget. Never 
again.” Rabbi Jacobs urged the President to use term 
“genocide” to describe what happened in 1915, since the 

systematic murder “…of 1.5 million Armenians by the Ottoman 
Turks and the subsequent exile of an additional 500,000 

Armenians cannot be described accurately by any other term.”  
Although President Obama sent a high-level Presidential 

Delegation to Armenia to participate in official 
commemorations, he did not call the genocide a “genocide.” 

 
On April 24th (the day set aside officially to commemorate the 

genocide) President Joe Biden finally took this step that no 
former President dared to take. He recognized the mass killings 

of Armenians as genocide .  He declared, “Each year on this 
day, we remember the lives of all those who died in the 

Ottoman-era Armenian genocide and recommit ourselves to 
preventing such an atrocity from ever again occurring,” 
Importantly, he added, “And we remember so that we remain 

ever vigilant against the corrosive influence of hate in all its 
forms.” 

 
Why is using one word so important?  Most historians and most 

nations, after all, acknowledge what happened and what it was.  
In his letter, Rabbi Jacobs explains, “Jewish history compels us 

to be forceful and clear on this issue” in order that we “…rightly 
respect the magnitude of this historical slaughter.”  He 

concludes his letter, “What we choose to call things matters. 
Failing to call the slaughter of over 1.5 million Armenians in 

1915 “genocide,” not only diminishes the suffering of those 
who were annihilated but teaches those of us living today that 

it is acceptable to recast the retelling of past massacres to ease 
modern sensibilities.” 

 
Precise language also conveys exactly what we wish to 

express, leaving no doubt as to our meaning.   
 

http://www.bethamshalom.org/
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Friday, May 7 
7:00PM Erev Shabbat Family Service 

 
Cantor is here!  
             
Shabbat Behar/Bechukotai  
 
 

Friday, May 14 
7:00PM Erev Shabbat Service 
 

Shabbat Bamidbar  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We are collecting food for 
the pantry at 

Jesus is Lord Fellowship 
in Lakewood 

Please use the bins  
in the foyer 

 
EVENTS THIS MONTH 

 

 
Friday, May 21 

7:00PM Erev Shabbat Service 
 
Shabbat Naso  
 
 
 

Friday, May 28 
7:00PM Erev Shabbat Service 
W/ Anniversaries 
 

Shabbat Behaôalotecha 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

 

WHAT OUR TEACHER’S ARE TEACHING 

The end of this very different Religious School year is upon us.  We have survived all the 
changes and adjustments due to Covid.  We as staff tried to maintain as much normalcy as we 

could via Zoom and in person sessions.  Mask protocols were maintained and social distancing 
when in person were mandated.   

All things considered the 4th and 5th grade students in my class stepped up and have 

completed the books in each of their curriculum.  Both classes celebrated a mock Shabbat with 
me on Zoom at home.  We went through all the traditions of Friday night family dinners 
including blessings, kiddush and candle lighting.  We drank grape juice and ate Challah.  We 

ended it with an explanation of Havdalah an the spice box. 

Other non book classes were celebrations of Chanukah, Tu'B'Shvat, Purim in depth and 
detailed lessons from Mrs. Malamud about Passover.  Happily we were able to be in the 

building for the last lesson before Pesach and the students in attendence were able to 
experience crossing the Red Sea.  They were rewarded for their journey with sweet treats. 

The 5th grade completed reading Number the Stars and wrote book reports which were read 

during a Zoom class so all were able to see other opinions of the book.  Both classes put 
together beautifully decorated Pesach cards for their parents. 

Looking forward to hopefully in the building classes I would like to end this article by 

congratulating Rabbi, parents, students and staff for getting us through this challenging time 
mostly without too many glitches. 

Happy, healthy and safe summer. 

Connie A.  Zirin 
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Dear BAS Family, 

  
 My name is Yvette Atkins, and I have the honor of becoming your president, 

as of July, 2021.  Some of you know me, however many of you do not. 
 

At this juncture, I would like to borrow from Maya Angelou, 
 “I’ve learned that whenever I decide something with an open heart, I 

usually make the right decision.” 
 

When approached by your committee, I decided with an open heart, that I 
would accept.  I know that I have big shoes to fill, thanks to my 

predecessors.  I am well aware that I still have much to learn. 
I am looking forward to meeting all of you “in person”.  This past year has 

been difficult for all (some more than others).  This coming year will be 
better and we have learned so much about ourselves.  I am hoping that we 

can come together, and share our hopes and dreams for Beth Am Shalom. 

 
I can’t wait! Bring your Dream Seeds and let’s get started.  

We will work together to bring BAS forward into the future. We will grow our 
community, nurture our children to be lifelong learners, committed to 

sustaining Judaism in their lives and community, Extend and strengthen our 
role in Reform Judaism in Ocean County. 

Please join with me in this journey. 
 

With an open heart,  
 

Yvette 
 

 
732-241-2212 

yvette253@comcast.net 

 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 



 
  

 

 According to Rick Gladstone, “Genocide is generally defined as the deliberate killing 
of people who belong to a particular racial, political or cultural group, with the 

intent to destroy that group.”1 Thus, genocides cannot and must not be explained away 
as merely the unfortunate death of citizen non-combatants in the fog of war.  No, it is as 

defined and stands as the worst crime a person, group or nation can commit.   
 

Although the term did not even exist until 1944 when a Polish Jewish lawyer, Raphael 
Lemkin, introduced the term,1 “Mr. Lemkin said the killings of the Armenians and the 

Holocaust perpetrated by the Nazis shaped his thinking” according to Gladstone, who 
added, “The term was incorporated into a 1948 United Nations treaty that made genocide a 

crime under international law.” 
 

To this day, Turkey continues to deny that their ancestors committed genocide. Its 
government outlaws using the term in connection with its historic role, and it prosecutes 

those who do.  Turkey’s schools inculcate genocide denial by calling it a lie, insisting that 
the numbers are exaggerated, and the Ottoman Turks took “necessary measures” against 
Armenian traitors. 

 
As Jews, we have an especially strong sensitivity to this issue.  Many organizations and 

institutions that teach about the Holocaust and combat antisemitism, often include the 
genocides that other communities have suffered and advocate for all groups that face 

persecution and injustice.  I am painfully aware that even as I am writing about the 
extreme consequences of unchecked hatred, it is against a backdrop of a dramatic upsurge 

of expressions of hatred in the U.S.1 
 

I understand that there have been concerns over issues of international diplomacy, such as 
Turkey being a member of NATO, and these have caused U.S. Presidents to stop short of 

speaking with complete candor and clarity.  Nonetheless, it has still taken too long for the 
United States to fully recognize the Armenian Genocide.  I am grateful that we have finally 

set the record straight.   
 
As newer genocides emerge such as those against the mostly Muslim Uighurs by the 

Chinese government or the Muslim Rohingya people by the Myanmar military, it is especially 
important that our government speaks out against these atrocities with a consistent and 

clear message.  It is equally important that we bring all our diplomatic and economic 
leverage to bear in pressuring regimes to end their genocidal crimes. 

 
May God bless you and keep you, 

 
Rabbi Steve 
1 https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/23/world/europe/armenia-genocide-turkey-
biden.html?action=click&module=RelatedLinks&pgtype=Article 
 
2 Lemkin combined the Greek word for race or tribe, “geno,” with “-cide,” from the Latin word for killing. 
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/23/world/europe/armenia-genocide-turkey-biden.html?searchResultPosition=2 
 
3 In just one week alone, the Asbury Park Press  reported on the 74% jump in Anti-Asian hate crimes and the latest figures from the 
Anti-Defamation League on antisemitic incidents in New Jersey.  The former is only now getting attention, but anti-Asian bias is not 
a new trend in American society, and the latter shows that we live in the state with the second highest antisemitic incidents, and 
(most of us live) in the county (Ocean) with the highest number.  (See Asbury Park Press , April 26, 2021, p.1A and April 29, 2021, 
p. 5A.) 
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Rabbi’s Message Cont. 

https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/23/world/europe/armenia-genocide-turkey-biden.html?action=click&module=RelatedLinks&pgtype=Article
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/23/world/europe/armenia-genocide-turkey-biden.html?action=click&module=RelatedLinks&pgtype=Article
https://www.nytimes.com/2021/04/23/world/europe/armenia-genocide-turkey-biden.html?searchResultPosition=2


 
 

 

 

  

 

 Presenting, the Class of 2021... 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Phillip Bell, son of David and Randi Bell, will graduate from Kean University 

with a Bachelor of Science degree in Entrepreneurship and Business 
Management. Prior to transferring to Kean, in 2018 Phillip earned his 

Associates Degree in Business Management from Ocean County College.  

 
During his course of studies, Phillip was on the Dean’s list and was 

nominated for the National Society of Leadership and Success. As a volunteer 

since high school, he continues to be actively involved with the Jackson 
Commission for the Handicapped and Disabled, for a time serving on their 

board.  

 
Phillip plans to seek employment in a business/marketing field, eventually 

having his own company.  
 

When asked if he has a fond memory of Religious School at Beth Am Shalom, 

Phillip answered, “Celebrating my classmates Bar and Bat Mitzvahs’ and 

continuing on to be confirmed.” 

 

 
 

GRADUATE’S 
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TZEDAKAH 

  
YAHRZEIT FUND 
 
Jim Vester in loving memory of 
Charles Vester 

 
Marie & Bruce Himelman in 
loving memory of Victor Arnao 
 
Carol, Al & Tracey Adler in 
loving memory of Florence Adler 
 

Carol Al & Tracey Adler in loving 
memory of Isaac Koenigstein 

 
Robert Jacobs in loving memory 
of William Jacobs 
 
Deborah Dieckmann in loving 

memory of Gladys Zeik 
 
Sonny Wallace in loving 
memory of her family members 
who have passed 
 
Lynn Kaban in loving memory of 

Al Radow 
 
Grossman/Mullis family in loving 

memory of Morris Grossman 
 
The Friedland Family in loving  

Memory of Deborah Friedland 
 
Barbara Woldow in loving 
memory of Betty M. Woldow 
 
Don Fink & Claire Aschner in 
loving memory of Solomon 

Saginaw 
 
Myrna & Irv Sachs in loving 
memory of Barbara Kaplan 
 

 
 

GENERAL FUND 
 
Rhona and Neil Stein in loving 
memory of Michael Stein 
 
 

CEMETERY FUND 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ONEG FUND 

 
Laura & Robert Butcher in honor of 

their anniversary 
 
CANTOR’S MUSIC FUND 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY  
 
Harriet Selinger in honor the 

marriage of her granddaughter Erica 

Gayle Salowe to George Alexander 
King, in Englend. 
 
Harriet Selinger on the occaision of 
her son & daughter in law, Gary & 
Elllen Selinger moving into their new 

home. 
 
 
 
 
 
MERRILL POLLINGER 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND  

 
 
 
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
 
Sandy Yaskulka in loving memory of 
Noel Yaskulka 
 
Sonny Wallace on the happy 

occasion of Granddaughter for Fran 
& Marvin Cohen 
 

 
HIGH SCHOOL WITHOUT WALLS 
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TZEDAKAH 

 

  REFUAH SHLEIMA 

 

Al Adler 
Lois Bernhardt 
Bella Blankfield 

Brandon Bravo 
Elliot Cohen 

Marvin Cohen 
Marian Cole 
Roslyn Davis 

Bob Dieckmann 

David Drukaroff 

Brooke Ducey 
Dov Eisak 

Marcia Eisenstein 
Richard Eisenstein 

Don Fink 
Lane Galloway 
Marilyn Gilbert 

Bonnie Gladstein 
Don Goldstein 

Bobby Grossman 
Barbara Hawkins 

Moira Horan 
Larry Ingber 

Marc Kaban 

Steven Katz 

Richard Koch 
Laurie Koplin 
Jeremy Koven 

Judi Lederman 
Lauren Leonard 

Rose Levine 
Logan Maarberg 
Truday Maarberg 

Ava Nebbia 

Carl Nelson 

Herbert Parker 
Stanley Perlman 
Amy Pollinger 

Christine Rivera 
Gary Rosenberg 

Beverly Rosenzweig 
Myrna Sachs 

Keith Sacks 
Paul Sayah 

Matt Schmarak 
Stacy Sepinwall 
Marilyn Siegel 

Linda Silverstein 

Donna Strassman 

Wallace Strauss 

David Tolchin 
Manny Topal 

Alice Urbanowicz 

Alexandra Warren 
Cheryl Wasserman 
Michelle Watkison 

Taylor Wind 
David Wishnick 

Abby Wolfe 

Ronnie Wolfe 

Nancy Yaeger 
Bob Zambardi 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
2020 - 2021 

 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS 
 

Rose & Wayne Friedland 
Judy Lefsky 

Phyllis & Arnold Schlisserman 
 

SUSTAINING MEMBERS 
 

Rose & Wayne Friedland 
Phyllis & Arnold Schlisserman 

 

 
2020-2021 

 
JCASE 

 

Robert & Deborah Dieckman 
Shelly & Dennis Newman 
Lois & Howard Geschwind 

 
YEDIDAY 

 
 

Shelly & Dennis Newman 

Donald Fink & Claire Aschner 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

YAHRZEITS 

May 7 

 

Simon Feder 

Jean Gold 

Adrienne Goldfarb 

Stephen Gotfried 

Mack Haspiel 

Barbara Kaplan 

Isaac Koenigstein 

Kate Meyerberg 

Joseph Henry Perdeck 

Ivan Rosensweig 

Betty Singer 

Michael Stein 

 

 

 

                    May 14 

 

Jeannette Franklin 

Deborah Friedland 

Rita Gotfried 

Lillian Katz 

Sarah Morris 

Alexander Radow 

Solomon Saginaw 

Janey Toledano 

Betty M Woldow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

May 21 

 

Morris Grossman 

William Jacobs 

Max I Lewin 

Joseph Mayer 

Jessie Savrick 

Ida Seidenberg 

Spencer Wallace 

Noel Yaskulka 

 

 

 

 

 

May 28 

 

Barry Frankenberg 

Elaine Gaines 

Tonya Gimpel 

Paul Grossman 

Mary Lee Libstug 

Pauline Moss 

Joe Scarrino 

Leon Sickel 

Charles Vester 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When observing a Yahrzeit, please check the Kaddish list to be sure your loved one’s name is included. If omitted, please 
inform Rabbi Gold so he can add it to the list. The Kaddish list is displayed on the Yahrzeit Wall. 

 

 

The Shofar / Volume 14, Issue 11/ Page 8 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 MEMORIALS 

 

Beth Olam Cemetery 
 

Located at 1235 Highway 70 in Lakewood  
 

A perpetual care memorial park with            
ground level grave markers only. 

 

For information and availability, contact: 
Art Pedowitz – (732)657-6252 or 
Temple Office – (732)363-2800 

 

 
*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

 
 

Toms River Jewish Cemetery           

West Whitty  Road, Toms River  

Section One reserved for Jewish decedents,  
with traditional upright grave markers. 

Section Two reserved for non-Jewish 
decedents, with ground level grave markers 

only. 
Section Three reserved for Jewish decedents, 

with ground level grave markers only. 
 

For information and availability, contact: 
Temple Office – (732)363-2800 

 

 
 

The Rabbi, Officers and Members  

of the Congregation extend their 
heartfelt sympathy to,  

 

 
 

 
 

When Tragedy Strikes 

  Tragedy often comes suddenly and 
unannounced, therefore, it is wise to plan for 
the eventuality when death touches us. We 
want to be there for you, and accordingly, we 
have prepared this emergency guideline, 
which we hope you will save: 
 

1. If a loved one becomes seriously ill 
and is taken to the hospital, please 
call Rabbi Gold at his temple office. 

2. If the situation is grave, do not 
hesitate to call Rabbi Gold at his 
home: (848)222-4912. 

3. If the Rabbi is unavailable, we do 
have contingency plans. Please call a 
Temple Officer or Committee 
Chairperson listed below: 

Melanie Giudice ..................... (732)688-6945 
Mike Krasner   ..................... (732)604-0899 
 
Cemetery Committee: 
Art Pedowitz  ......................... (732)657-6252 

 

Memorializing Our  

Loved Ones 
 

Temple has different ways for you to keep 
alive the memory of your loved ones. 

 

STONE “HONOR WALL” 
Large Tile.........................$10,000 
Medium Tile..........................5000 
Small Tile.............................2500 

 

BRASS PLAQUES 
Large Plaque.......................$1250 
Sanctuary Seat ......................500 

     Honorial/Memorial ....................250 
 

BRONZE YAHRZEIT PLAQUES.....$250 
 

PATIO PAVER .............................150 
 

TREE OF LIFE LEAF......................125 
 

EXTERIOR TREE MEMORIALS.......500 
 

Please contact the  

Temple Office:  

(732) 363 - 2800 or  

office@bethamshalom.org  
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MAKING A DONATION IS EASY 

 

In an effort to make it easier for you to help make the office run more efficiently, we request that the form below 

be used when making a donation. Please fill it out and mail or drop it off at Temple, along with your 

check. Thank you for your cooperation. 

(The minimum donation for an acknowledgement card to be sent is $10.00) 
 

Funds to which donations can be made are:  

Rabbi Stanley & Myra Yedwab Adult Academy of Judaism, Merrill Pollinger Scholarship Fund,  

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund, Cantor’s Discretionary/Music Fund, Building Fund, General Fund,  

Oneg Shabbat, Religious School, Cemetery Beautification Fund, Honorial/Memorial, Yahrzeit,  

Jr. or Sr. Youth Group, Prayer Book* 
 

*Please note: while lesser donations are welcome, the cost of a Prayer Book is now $35.00 & large print is $45.00 
 

Please accept the following donation(s) to the fund indicated below: 

 

From:______________________________    Address:____________________________  

Please send acknowledgment card to:                        Please send acknowledgment card to: 
 
 
 
 
 

MAKING A DONATION IS EASY 
 

In an effort to make it easier for you to help make the office run more efficiently, we request that the form below 

be used when making a donation. Please fill it out and mail or drop it off at Temple, along with your 

check. Thank you for your cooperation. 

(The minimum donation for an acknowledgement card to be sent is $10.00) 
 

Funds to which donations can be made are:  

Rabbi Stanley & Myra Yedwab Adult Academy of Judaism, Merrill Pollinger Scholarship Fund,  

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund, Cantor’s Discretionary/Music Fund, Building Fund, General Fund,  

Oneg Shabbat, Religious School, Cemetery Beautification Fund, Honorial/Memorial, Yahrzeit,  

Jr. or Sr. Youth Group, Prayer Book* 
 

*Please note: while lesser donations are welcome, the cost of a Prayer Book is now $35.00 & large print is $45.00 
 

Please accept the following donation(s) to the fund indicated below: 

 

From:______________________________    Address:____________________________  

Please send acknowledgment card to:                        Please send acknowledgment card to: 
 
____________________________________                       ______________________________________ 
 
____________________________________                       ______________________________________ 
 
  

In memory of/in honor of/on the occasion of:            In memory of/in honor of/on the occasion of: 
 
________________________________________             _________________________________________ 
 

_________________________________        __________________________________ 

 

Fund: _____________________    $______      Fund: __________________       $_______ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Trees in Israel 
 

Beth Am Shalom is now selling trees in Israel through the 
Jewish National Fund. 

 
Do you have a simcha such as births, birthdays, engagements, weddings,  

bar/bat mitzvahs or anniversaries that you wish to honor,  
and/or a death that you want to memorialize?   

 
The cost is $18.00 per tree. 

 
You can purchase individual trees, a ring of trees (3),  

a circle of trees (5), or an orchard of trees (10). 
 

Please contact Fran Gimpel , 732-657-7120  
 

and give her the name of the honoree or decedent, and the name and address  
where to send the acknowledgement. 

 
(Donations to this program will be listed on the Tzedakh Page) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

The Shofar / Volume 14, Issue 11/ Page 10 

 



 

 
 



 

 

The Shofar / Volume 14, Issue 11/ Page 12 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Begin the New Year season . . . Prepare ourselves spiritually  
It was an honor to read a statement from Rabbi Gold, who passed on the 

condolences of our congregation. Those responsible for the vigil expressed their  

It was an honor to read a statement from Rabbi Gold, who passed on the 
condolences of our congregation. Those responsible for the vigil expres 

 

MAKING A DONATION IS EASY 

In an effort to make it easier for you to help make the office run more efficiently, we request that the form 

below be used when making a donation. Please fill it out and mail or drop it off at Temple, along with 

your check. Thank you for your cooperation. 

(The minimum donation for an acknowledgement card to be sent is $10.00) 
 

Funds to which donations can be made are:  

Rabbi Stanley & Myra Yedwab Adult Academy of Judaism, Merrill Pollinger Scholarship Fund,  

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund, Cantor’s Discretionary/Music Fund, Building Fund, General Fund,  

Oneg Shabbat, Religious School, Cemetery Beautification Fund, Honorial/Memorial, Yahrzeit,  

Jr. or Sr. Youth Group, Prayer Book* 
 

*Please note: while lesser donations are welcome, the cost of a Prayer Book is now $35.00 & large print is $45.00 
 

Please accept the following donation(s) to the fund indicated below: 

 

From:______________________________    Address:____________________________  

Please send acknowledgment card to:                        Please send acknowledgment card to: 
 
 
 
 
 
  

In memory of/in honor of/on the occasion of:            In memory of/in honor of/on the occasion of: 
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                 Haikus For Jews 
 

 

                  David M. Bader 
 

             “No fins, no flippers, 
            The gifite fish swims with 

                   Some difficulty.” 
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1235 Highway 70 

Lakewood, NJ 08701 

Ph: 732-363-2800  

Fax: 732-363-7823 
 

Rabbi Stephen D. Gold 

Cantor Arlyne Unger 

Rabbi Stanley Yedwab, Rabbi Emeritus 

Melanie Giudice,President 

Yvette Atkins, Vice Pesident 

Michael Krasner, Vice President 

Pamela Ligorski, Financial VP 

David Lederman, Treasurer 

Nancy Schmarak, Secretary  

Randi Bell, Facebook 

 

    

BETH AM SHALOM 

 

 
 

Check out our Website &  
 Facebook Page:  

 

www.bethamshalom.org 
https://www.facebook.com/ 

BethAmShalomLakewood 
 

 

Beth Am Shalom: Reform Jewish Congregation, Est. July 2007 by the merger of Temple Beth Am and Temple Beth Shalom.  
Member of the Jewish Federation of Ocean County and Union for Reform Judaism. 

The Shofar is a monthly periodical. Annual Subscription cost for mailing is $36. 
Issue Date: May 2021, Volume 14, Issue Number 11 

Religious School Calendar 
 

  

  MONTH CLOSED               SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

  September  Fri ., 4th : 7:00 Family Service  
   !st Sun. Session:  13 th t,  Grades K -6                                                    
                                  10:00  Mandatory Parentsô Meeting 
                   1st  Tue. Session: 15 th , Grades 3 -9                  
                                               

 
 October            Fri., 2nd : 7:00 Sukkot/  Family Service  
  Tues ., 6 th  Sukkah Celebrations  
                                                Sat . 10 th :10:0 Shemini Atzeret/Simchat Torah  
  Sun. 18 th  :  3 rd  Grade Book Ceremony                            
                    
 

 November       Fri, 6 th :7:00  Family Service   
  Tues., 10 th   Kristallnacht Program  
 

  December        Fri. ,4 th   :7:00  Family Service, Grades  

   Tues., 8 th   Class Parties  
  Sun.,13 th Hanukkah Fair  
   

  January  Fri. ,8 th  :  Family Service   
 

  February                 Fri. 5 th  :7:00  Family Service  

  Thurs. 25 th  :7:00. Purim Service & Shpiel   
                                             
  March  Fri. 5 th  ,:7:00 Family Service  
                                                 Tue. 23 rd : Model Seder  
 
  April                 Fri. 2nd:7:00 Family Service  
  Sun. 27 th  Last Tue. Of Rel. School  

 
 May    Sun. 2nd: Last Sunday of Rel. School/BBQ 
  
 Last Sessions:  Tuesday: April 27 
                        Sunday: May 2 
  * Grades K-3 will be participating in all family services.  Although attendance        
  is not mandatory, it is a learning experience, enjoyable for the children, and  

  an honor to be called up to the Bima.  Please help your children to have this         
  wonderful experience as often as possible. 
 
 
 

BETH AM SHALOM 

1235 Highway 70 
Lakewood, NJ 08701 

 

http://www.bethamshalom.org/
https://www.facebook.com/
https://www.facebook.com/BethAmShalomLakewood

